



Colorado State University
LSC Senate Chamber
April 17, 2017

Panhellenic Council Meeting Agenda

Call to Order @ 4:02 PM

Panhellenic Creed

Roll Call

Open Period

Pi Lambda Chi-collecting donations for their philanthropy. If you have any donations contact Allyson Berry, VP of PR

Approval of Minutes

Approved as Distributed

Panhellenic Association Executive Officer Reports

- President, Anyaleen Bradley: president.csupha@gmail.com
 - Meeting today is going to look a bit different, we will only be presenting very important information, and the rest of the agenda we trust you will read on your own
- Executive Vice President, Emily Fricke: executivevp.csupha@gmail.com
 - Accountability/Standards Officers: OWS IV April 28th 5-6 PM in LSC 144
- Director of Finance, Autumn Scott: finance.csupha@gmail.com
 - No Report
- Vice President of Recruitment, Mikaela Kendall: recruitment.csupha@gmail.com
 -
- Director of PNM Experiences, Shannon Burke: pnmexperiences.csupha@gmail.com
 - No Report
- Director of Recruitment Coaches, Holly Mawson: recruitmentcoaches.csupha@gmail.com
 - No report
- Director of Recruitment Operations, MarLee Johnson: recruitmentoperations.csupha@gmail.com
 - No report

- Director of Recruitment Promotions Minija Edgar: recruitmentpromotions.csupha@gmail.com
 - No Report
- Vice President of Community Development, Amanda Disler: communitydevelopment.csupha@gmail.com
 - **Keynote Speaker Sandra Kim TONIGHT! 7-8pm in LSC Theatre**
 - **Women's Empowerment Workshop is this Wednesday, April 19 from 5-7:30 or 8pm in Eddy 200.** Jimmy Johns & other yummy snacks will be provided!
 - Gamma Phi Beta, Sigma Alpha & Sigma Alpha Iota - please come see me after meeting!!
 - Take Back the Night is next Wednesday, April 26th.
 - **PHA Exec Sisterhood is Sunday, April 30 at 12pm, Location TBD.**
 - Please RSVP by sending me an email by April 27th.
 - Each chapter has 2 attendees!
 - Senior Gifts should be distributed next Monday!
- Director of Scholarship, Lauren Howery: scholarship.csupha@gmail.com
 - Scholarship Officers: Last OWS for Scholarship Officers is 4/20 at 6pm in BSB107. This will be cross programmed with risk officers and will be about mental health. Highly recommend coming even if you've already been to 2 workshops.
- Director of Community Service and Philanthropy, Amanda Burke: service.philanthropy.csupha@gmail.com
 - Philanthropy and Service Officers: Last OWS 4/27 @6pm in Eddy 100
- Vice President of Risk Management, Tyler Piersch: riskmanagement.csupha@gmail.com
 - Risk Management Officers: last OWS 4/20 @ 6pm BSB 107
- Vice President of Public Relations, Allyson Berry: publicrelations.csupha@gmail.com
 -

Panhellenic Association Chapter Reports

- Alpha Delta Chi
 - (Danielle Petri, adx.omega.panhel@gmail.com)
 - No Report
- Alpha Sigma Kappa
 - (Arden Smithpeter, ardenroos@gmail.com)
 -
- Chi Omega
 - (Maddie Murcko, maddiemurcko@gmail.com)
 - Our National Consultant is coming this week! We're really excited!
- Delta Delta Delta
 - Tessa Barry tessabarry123@yahoo.com
 - We have a recruitment workshop this Wednesday
 - Our Spring Formal is this Saturday!
- Gamma Phi Beta
 - (Brittney Bossow, gpbtapvp@gmail.com)
 - We have a recruitment workshop tonight :)
- Kappa Alpha Theta

- (Paige Grunewald, panhellenic.betagamma@gmail.com)
- We have a recruitment workshop tonight!
- We have our philanthropy on Wednesday CASA Carnival from 4-8pm at Theta!
 - We will be in the Flea Market tomorrow selling tickets for \$5 or \$7 at the door!
- Kappa Delta
 - (Julie Rizzuti, phiepsilonpanhellenic@gmail.com)
 - Senior Say Alls tonight
 - Social with Theta Chi on sunday
- Kappa Kappa Gamma
 - (Bailey Sniffin, ebkappapanhellenicdelegate@gmail.com)
 - We extended a COB bid to one woman last week and she is formally pledging this week
 - Our Leadership Consultant is here this week!
 - Friday is our formal
- Pi Beta Phi
 - Haley Whittaker vpccogamma@gmail.com
 -
- Sigma Alpha
 - (Nicki Senerchia, nsenerchiaa@gmail.com)
 - Tonight is our professional outreach dinner with some of our alumni
- Sigma Alpha Iota
 - Hannah Ramirez- csu.sai.president@gmail.com
 - Initiation and the installation of our chapter is this Sunday! Come see our recital!
- Zeta Tau Alpha
 - (Savannah Johnson, kapanel.zta@gmail.com)
 - We have our formal this Saturday, our theme is barefoot blue jean night and we are super excited!

Panhellenic Advisor Reports

- [Panhellenic Advisor, Lindsay Sell](#)

Final Action

Unfinished Business

New Business

Joint Risk Management Policy (this presentation will be attached to the minutes)

- Presented by members of the Risk Management Work Group
 - Current reality on student tailgating with the new stadium
 - Elements of policy update/changes made from old policy
 - Why are these changes important?
- Where will the funds come from?
 - IFC Savings
- How will this be regulated? (Security, numbers, etc.)

- Registration forms require advanced planning and confirmation of security
- The enforcement policy doesn't change, we rely on community reports and JJB. Our legal council recommends us against forming a community enforcement group.
- How do you enforce the number of attendees in regards to the security requirement?
 - The tailgates should be invite-only (that is our policy already) and their numbers should remain within the limits of the policy including sober monitor and member to guest ratios along with the security to guest ratio.
- Clarification? The only change is that tailgating can happen at facilities?
 - Alcohol is allowed at facilities, and security is required, see the policy/slide show for additional changes.
 - If you are on campus it is the same as it used to be (no security requirement)
- How will you keep members from having large quantities of alcohol?
 - You cannot have alcohol from a common source currently, we want to work to educate the entire community more so that members of any organizations know what policy violations look like and feel comfortable reporting them.
- Lindsay: Tailgating is changing so much from what we used to know, on campus patrolling will increase and alcohol requirements are less on campus. These restrictions are not off-campus, so that is why private security is so improvement. In that past, we have had little enforcement of these policies so that is something we want to change in order to protect our community members. Eyes will be on the FSL community, it's important to keep our community safe.
- This policy will evolve over time, as we see changes need to be made.
- If the old policies weren't enforced, how will the new one be enforced?
 - At Hughes, it was a lot different because the area was so large and there was no start and end to each organization's tailgate, so no one knew who was accountable for what.
 - If a fraternity was to trash a property next door to them, the community would report that much sooner. Their letters right next to them will hopefully keep them more accountable to their actions.
- If we report something on gameday will it be shutdown? What if I didn't think calling the police was appropriate?
 - If you call police dispatch they will be reprimanded as the law sees fit, they will additionally get a JJB/AUHB hearing.
 - The OFSL homepage has the "Report a Violation" tab that allows you to report things anonymously.

- The fraternities want to have safe events, they want to take it seriously and hopefully comply with the policy that they created. Compared to neighbors, FSL parties/tailgates will have more accountability and rules. Compared to Hughes, we will have more community members seeing our tailgates which will keep organizations more accountable.
- Can you review the history behind drinking in facilities on our campus?
 - Nationally sororities are dry, some fraternities are not.
 - 2004: A death in a fraternity house caused a task force to make the decision that every fraternity facility needed to be dry. It was passed by all three councils at the time. We are one of the only campuses nationally to have dry facilities.
- What prevents them from having a party at a house instead of a chapter facility?
 - BYOBs that occur outside of the Tailgate Policy would need to register it as a BYOB event and follow the same guidelines.
 - They would have JJB consequences
- Would sororities be considered for the security stipend?
 - No because they are not a BYOB event, PHA would need to look into supporting that on their own.
- Have you thought about how alcohol in fraternity facilities will increase the chances of alcohol in sorority facilities?
 - Lindsay Sell: There is going to be more alcohol all around campus no matter where you are including the dorms and off-campus homes. Our chapters (ones with facilities) will need to address that issue along with the increased chances of members returning to facilities intoxicated.

Exploratory Committee Presentation

- The Exploratory Committee unanimously voted to recommend to the Panhellenic Association open for extension.
 - Please review materials attached in the minutes for specific data and reasoning.
- There was a poll setup and shared with chapters
 - 7/200 did not want a new chapter on campus, most people believed a new chapter would benefit our campus.
- We will not vote on this for two weeks, associate chapters cannot vote.
 - We are voting to form an extension committee, they would choose the organization.

Philanthropy Policy Presentation-tabled for next week.

Open Period

Adjournment @ 5:03 PM